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Nafferton in Bloom
As we move from Spring into Summer, we are starting to see the fruits of our labours as colours develop
around the village. The team have been busy tending the various floral displays, flower beds on New Road,
North Street, hanging baskets at the bus shelter, planters on Jubilee Gardens, planters and bed at the school
on Westgate, planters at the War Memorial, planters on the railway station, flower beds at the railway station
and several other sites. All of which intended to make the village truly colourful.
Additionally we have removed the dogwood on the site between New Road and Driffield Road, as it was be-
ginning to look past its best. Many thanks to the team for clearing the site and to Frank Pickering for the loan
of his trailer. Our thanks also to the guys who helped with the heavy digging equipment.
The Good Friday plant sale was a great success, with virtually all plants and cakes sold. Our thanks goes to
the Scouts and Brownies for their support, it was much appreciated. Thank you to all who supported the
event.
Our attempt at litter picking on 12th April was hampered by the poor weather. A number of  members and
villagers turned out and our appreciation goes to them.
We now have dates for judging of the floral competitions. Judging for the NAFFERTON FEOFFEE’S
TROPHY will take place on 13th/14th July. Judging for the LONDIS TROPHY will take place during
week commencing 4th July.
Details of entry to the PRIMEPAK FOODS competitions are prominently displayed around the village.
We have previously advised of our entry into the YORKSHIRE IN BLOOM competition. We now have a
date for judging which will be THURSDAY 21st JULY. We look forward to welcoming the judges and
providing them with a superb display of colour. We know that all villagers will take the opportunity to im-
press the judges with their own personal displays as they have done in the past.
We would like to take the opportunity to thank people for the support that NIB is given, particular thanks
goes to Nafferton MIllenium Committee and The Nafferton Feoffee’s Charities Trust for their continued
financial support, which is very much appreciated.
As always we are always looking for new members to join our merry band of  volunteers. Anyone wishing to
join please contact Jan on 250175 or Bill on 538629. There is no joining fee, no cost at all…just as much or as
little of your time as you can spare. Additionally a vacancy as arisen for the post of Secretary, anyone
interested in this role please contact either Jan or Bill.

Royal Caleidh!

Nafferton Millennium Committee
Presents

A Royal Caleidh to celebrate the
Queen’s 90th Birthday

Saturday 11th June 2016
6pm until late

Nafferton school playing fields
Cash only bar, food, tuck shop

Fancy dress
Prize for best crown!

Professional fireworks kindly sponsored by Primepak Foods
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Groups that meet at our Church include:
Monday mornings Mustard Seed Café
Tuesday mornings Li�le Bears play group
Tuesday evenings Rainbows and Guides
Wednesday mornings Ac�vi�es group
Thursday mornings The Branch (with free computer tui�on) and access to laptops
Friday mornings Li�le Bears play group
Sundays Worship at 10:30am and a Fellowship Service at 6:30pm

Nafferton Methodist Church

Nafferton Scarecrow
Festival

is coming back on
3rd/4th September 2016

In aid of Nafferton Recrea�on Club and Naffer-
ton’s under 5’s

This year’s theme is TV programmes from all 
genera�ons (including children's TV)

Entry forms will be available from Londis, the 
Fish and Chip shop in the village and Woolley & 

Parks in Driffield.
The Village Hall will be open to buy the maps 
and quiz trails. There will also be stalls, raffle, 

tombola and 
refreshments as well as some free children’s 

ac�vi�es.
We welcome as many scarecrows to the village 

to make this an event to remember! 
Follow us on our new Facebook page 

Nafferton Scarecrow 
Fes�val 2016 Sat 3rd and Sun 4th Sept    
For more informa�on or contact us on 

naffertonscarecrowfest2016@outlook.com 

Nafferton Feoffees Chari�es Trust

Trustee Vacancy
The Trustees of Nafferton Feoffees Trust are seeking to 
appoint a replacement Trustee. We are seeking expres-
sion of interest from any adult person living within the 

parishes of Nafferton and Wansford. 

The Trust provides financial support to village 
organisa�ons and the enhancement of ameni�es, and 
also to individuals within the villages, suppor�ng their 

wider educa�on and personal development.

If you are interested in becoming a Trustee, please 
apply in wri�ng (or email), expressing your interest, 

together with some indica�on of why you are 
interested, and what experience you are able to offer 
to the Nafferton Feoffees Trust. We will then send you 

further details of the role.

Apply to: Mrs. Margaret Buckton (Secretary), South 
Ca�leholmes, Wansford, Driffield, YO25 8NW

Email- margaretbuckton02@gmail.com 

Nafferton Open Show
Saturday 16th July

Nafferton Village Hall
Show opens at 3pm and cream teas will be available in the committee room.

Classes in Vegetables, Flowers, flower arranging, wine, photography, cookery, crafts and chil-
dren's craft and cookery classes.

A schedule will be dropping through your doors in the next fortnight so browse through it and
give it a go.

All money raised will be used for the upkeep of  Nafferton Village Hall
Details from Sarah on 272658




